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Carol Valentine:
Lotusland’s First Lifetime Honorary Trusiee

By STEVEN TIMBROOK

AT 115 2004 ANNUAL MEETING, the
Board of Trustees of Ganna Walska
Lotusland Foundation honored
Carol L. Valentine by electing her
Lotusland’s first Lifetime Honorary
Trustee. By this action, the Board not
only recognized Carol’s outstanding
service as one of the five founding
trustees, her invaluable guidance as
Lotusland’s President for 12 years,
from 1989 to 2000, and her gen-
erosity in support of Lotusland’s
programs, they also assured that
Lotusland would receive Carol’s
wise counse] on into the future.

It's no easy task to capture
Carol’s vitality, enthusiasm, and love
for Lotusland in just a few short
words. In her 20 years as a trustee,
Carol really has become Lotusland,
and Lotusland has tried its best to
live up to the expectations and
dreams she had for its potential to

influence the lives of those it touches o " - . : .
by encouraging a love of plants Carol L. Valentine’s 20 years of outstanding service on Lotusland’s Board of Trustees were
" | recognized in April by her election as our first Honorary Lifetime Trustee.

srirem

AT -
e
10 }

COURTESY PHOTO

gardens, and the environment.
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was my rock and my inspiration. She
let nothing get her down as we all
persevered through those seven years.
At one Lotusland budget meeting in
our early years, when it seemed that
an economic downturn would force
us to make some severe reductions,
I remember Carol saying, “Lotusland
is always going to be here, no matter
how difficult it seems now.”

Carol’s dedication and leadership,
coupled with unflagging optimism
and great intelligence, have helped
numerous Santa Barbara institutions

In November 1992 Lotusland President Carol Valentine broke ground for the new Visitor Center,

flanked by (LEFT TO RIGHT) Laura Bridley, permit planner; Steven Timbrook, Director, trustees
Arthur R. Gauds, Anne Jones and Michael Towbes; and Frank Louda, general contractor.

and causes. She has served the Santa
Barbara Museum of Art as trustee
and President, and in 1995 received
the prestigious Wright S. Ludington
award for distinguished service. Carol
was a Director of the Montecito
Water District for 16 years, 15 of
them as its President. The Boards of
the Esperia Foundation, the Music
Academy of the West, and the Boys

535’”?53” ’1’57, 1 93: President Carol Valen
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tine cut ribbons to celebrate Lotusland's opening to

Club of Santa Barbara all benefited
from her service.

A very special gift, one that shows
Carol’s dedication to education and
the environment, was made to the
University of California’s Natural
Lands and Water Reserve System in
1972, when Dr. Vernon 1. Cheadle,
another of Lotusland’s five founding
trustees, was Chancellor of UC Santa

the public at three separate celebrations. Shown with Carol are (LEFT TO RIGHT) trustees Arthur
R. Gaudi and B. Jo Dake, Executive Director Steven Timbrook and trustee Michael Towbes.
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Anne Dewey, Director of Development, says “It’s always fun to work with Carol Valentine,”

as they mugged for a Bob DeBris photo at Members’ Family Day in 2000.

Barbara. Valentine Camp, a 136-acre
site of natural meadows, coniferous
woodland, a stream and ponds, with
several rustic and charming log
tabins is now the Valentine Eastern
Sierra Reserve and is administerd by
UC Santa Barbara. Along with the
land and buildings, the Valentine
Foundation, established by Edward
Valentine, donated its assets to help
maintain the property, which is used
by university students and scientists

from around the world for research
and short-term study groups. It is
also used for lectures, for summer
field classes for children, and for
individual research projects focus-
ing on the ecology of the eastern
Sierra Nevada.

The most visible legacy Carol
has given to Lotusland is its com-
pletely renovated Topiary Garden.
From her first visit to Lotusland, in
the 1970s, when Madame Walska
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Topiary Garden Camaig co-chairs Jeanne Thayer and Arthur Gaudi Lowsland’s 2000 gala Lotusland Celebrates the Topiary Garden

opened the gates of her garden for
the benefit of a local charity, Carol
especially wanted to see the topiary
animals brought back into good
condition. “They were pretty fuzzy.
[t was hard to tell what most of them
were supposed to be.” That wish was
finally brought to fruition in 2000,
when a very successful campaign to
raise funds to redo the Topiary
Garden in Carol’s honor gave her
many, many generous friends, both
in Santa Barbara and her former
home in Pasadena, an opportunity to
show how much they liked and
appreciated all she had brought to
their friendships and communities.
It was a pleasure to formally open
the newly rehabilitated Topiary
Garden in Carol’s honor at Lowsland
Celebrates 2000.

Among all the wonderful insti-
tutions in Santa Barbara that have
benefited from Carol’s generosity of
both time and resources, none has
been more fortunate to have her
working in its behalf than Lotusland.
And as one who has benefited so
greatly from working under her
direction and guidance all my 17-plus
years at Lotusland, I hope you all join
me in welcoming Carol L. Valentine
in her new role as Lotusland’s first
Lifetime Honorary Trustee.

presented Carol with a heart-shaped topiary to thank her for her tireless was in honor of Carol Valentine, pictured here with trustee Michael

efforts on behalf of the topiary garden restoration.

Towbes.

NELL CAMPBELL
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lopiary Garden Luncheon

successful Topiary Garden campaign
in 2000, the renovation was com-
pleted in 2001 and since that time the
topiaries have filled out delightfully.
Carol was in magnificent form
regaling her guests with stories about
the topiaries. In addition to thanking

|
the donors, Carol gave special recog-
nition to campaign co-chairs Jeanne
Thayer and Arthur Gaudji; to Lori Ann
David, who designed the garden and
built the frames; to Lotusland curator
Virginia Hayes; and to topiary gar-
dener Peter Schneider.

CAROL VALENTINE HOSTED a luncheon
for Topiary Garden donors so they
could enjoy the reinvention of Ganna
Walska's original topiary display
transformed into the beautiful garden
that their generous donations made
possible. As a result of the extremely
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The whimsical topiaries provided the perfect setting for a perfect day. Lotusland trustee Tom
Hugunin and his wife Elenore are pictured with Carol Valentine.

SAVE THE DATE
Lotusland Celebrales
Shangri La La

SUNDAY, JULY 25, 2004+ 4 10 3 PM
SAVE THE DATE

This event will be a magic journey
to an exotic and mythical place
and will sell out quickly.
Invitations will be mailed
to all members in mid-June.

Join us for
Lotusland
Celebratles
Shangri La La!

Benefactor ¢ $5,000 (ten tickets)
Patron Table Host ¢ $3,500 (ten tickets)
Patron & $1,000 (two tickets)
Tickets & $250 each

Please contact Anne Dewey,
Director of Development,
at (805) 969-3767, extension 105
for further details.
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LOTUSIAND'S BEST SUSTAINABLE MANAGEMENT PRACTICES
Sustainable Lawn Care

LOTUSLAND’S MEMBERS’ FAMILY DAY is
a typical example of the many events
that make use of our nearly one acre
of green lawn. When developing our
sustainable garden program, we were
aware of the challenges we faced
in managing such an area. It is a
well-known fact that more pesticides
are used on lawns than any other
ornamental. The average home-
owner uses ten times more chemical
fertilizers per acre than a farmer uses
on farmland.

Our goal was to manage our
acre of grass completely organically
without the use of any chemicals.
Dr. Eric Nelson of Cornell University
accurately describes our approach to
lawn management: “The challenge of
the turfgrass manager is to become an
expert not only in the management
of what everyone can see above the
ground, but in the management of
the beneficial soil microorganisms to
maximize turfgrass health.”

A key part of managing these
beneficial soil microorganisms is our
management of soil organic matter.

Our lawn care year starts in early
February when we apply nearly
1,500 pounds of corn gluten. As the
soil microorganisms break down the
corn gluten, nutrients are released.
An additional benefit is that the corn

A walk down the vast “main lawn,” almost one acre of beautifully maintained—without the use

WM. B. DEWEY

of chemicals—lush grass, provides panoramic views of the variety of plants that surrounds it.

gluten prevents the germination of
weed seeds such as crabgrass. When
it's time to mow the grass, our
mulching mower returns the finely
cut clippings to the soil, which the
beneficial organisms then convert to
nutrients, which in turn helps sustain
the lawn. Lawns are notorious for
their appetites so once the warm
weather increases the rate of growth,
additional nutrients are provided by
injecting a liquid organic fertilizer,
made from feather and blood meal,
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The open spae:e and love
Family Day.
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ly lawn make a perfect s,vr for a picnic—or a nap—ar Members’
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through the irrigation system.

An innovation begun this year
is the bimonthly application of
compost tea using our new boom
sprayer. This adds to the health of
the lawn by directly stimulating the
growth and diversity of the beneficial
soil microorganisms.

Diversity and sustainability go
together. Our practices promote diver-
sity of soil microorganisms, which
provides myriad benefits such as
nutrient cycling, disease prevention,
and stress reduction. The variety of
nutrient sources encourages the
desired diversity of the beneficial soil
microorganisms. We intentionally
encourage a mixture of grass and
plant species that make up our lawn
to provide a resilience and sustain-
ability not available with a single
species of grass.

After aerating the lawn, which
we do several times a year, we apply
a top dressing with compost made
from our own green waste.

All of these practices result in the
lush green lawn you enjoy when you
visit Lotusland—and it’s all done
without chemicals.  —John Lafleur
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LOTUSES HAVE BEEN a prominent
feature of the Japanese pond for
more than a hundred years. Madame
Walska also planted them in the upper
water garden (the old swimming
pool) and, of course, named her
estate Lotusland to honor them.
Originally, they were confined to
cedar planter boxes set on top of the
dirt and rubble that filled the deeper
portion of the old pool. It is the
nature of the lotus plant to spread by
creeping rhizomes, so containing
them in small boxes not only created
an ongoing maintenance problem, but
also reduced the number of blooms
that might be possible in a larger
space. Years ago the decision was
made to let the lotuses climb out of
the boxes and fill in the surrounding
area. For the first few years, the dis-
play was spectacular and diverse, but
for the last three years, one cultivar
has dominated. Though the showy
blooms were wonderful, the loss of
diversity was unfortunate. This year,
through the generosity of William and
Sandra Nicholson, a renovation of
the old swimming pool was accom-
plished. There are now new large
growing areas for eight varieties that
keep them separated and contained.

Lotusland staff and three tempo-
rary workers laboriously dug out
about two feet of old soil and accu-
mulated muck, pieces of the old
wooden boxes, and all the old lotus
tubers. In their place, flexible plastic
root barrier material was installed to
encircle eight separate planting areas
each ten feet by thirteen and a half
feet. Fresh topsoil was brought in,
again with the help of outside labor,
and deposited in the new enclosures.

In addition to the native American
lotus (Nelumbo nucifera ssp. lutea),
seven cultivated forms and hybrids
were planted to show off the diversity
of colors and flower types in this
amazing plant. N. ‘Alba Grandiflora’
has large single white flowers while
the white flowers of N. ‘Alba Striata’
are edged in deep rose pink. Two
hybrids produced by Perry Slocum
in Florida honor his first and second
wives. N. ‘Maggie Bell Slocum’ is
a faded pink and N. ‘Mrs. Perry
D. Slocum’ has large semi-double
Howers that open a true lotus pink
the first day, but fade to a creamy
yellow by the third and last day.
N. ‘Pekinensis Rubra’ is a Chinese
selecton that represents the wild
type of lotus growing there, as does

PHOTOS BY VIRGINIA HAYES
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Years of accumulated muck as well as lotus tubers and rotting planters  The new la
were laboriously removed by Lotusland staff and temporary workers.
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re planting areas will allow the lotuses plenty of room to
grow. In just a few years, the display will be better than ever.

New fo the Colleclions

Nelumbo Nucifera ssp. Lutea, the
American lotus, has large yellow blossoms.

N. ‘Red Russian’ for the type grow-
ing in that country. Finally, N. ‘Rosea
Plena’ is a deep rose pink double-
flowering variety. It will take the
young plants several seasons to
become fully established, but in the
years to come, the lotus display
should show off many flowers as
well as a range of floral forms.
—Virginia Hayes
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Volunteer Profile: Malcolm McCabe

CONNIE BUXTON

alcolm ZT.:’Icabe

AFTER SERVING LOTUSLAND for 17 years
as an outstanding docent, Malcolm
McCabe concluded his volunteer

__dutes in May. In 1987, shortly after

Jretiring from his 32-year career as a

"~ social worker in Santa Barbara,

Malcolm saw a small ad in the Santa
Barbara News-Press recruiting docents
for Lotusland. Although this was six
years before the garden was officially
open to the public, horticultural
groups were permitted to visit the
garden, and docents were needed to
escort these groups and interpret the
garden for them. Docent training
was not as extensive or demanding
as itis today, and Malcolm mentions
that he really wishes he had taken
Latin in school to aid in learning
botanical names of plants. Over the
years, Malcolm has attended many
subsequent docent-training sessions
to “fll in the gaps” that he missed in
his initial docent training.

The Japanese garden is Malcolm’s
favorite, and he particularly likes
the Japanese maples and tree peony
this time of year. One of his fondest

Jmemories of Lotusland was a
memorial service given for Reginald
Falettd, Lotusland’s first President of
the Board. Brahms and Mozart were
performed live in the Theatre garden,

DEDICATED DOCENT SINCE 1987

which is dedicated to Dr. Falett.
Malcolm remembers it as being a
lovely, peaceful, beautiful event.
Born and raised in Lompoc,
California, Malcolm came to Santa
Barbara to attend college—before
World War II interrupted his college
career. A three-year stint with the
First Army Division took him to
France, Belgium, and Germany.
Battle Stars were awarded to troops
for being in certain geographic areas,
and his division qualified for the
maximum five, which meant dan-
gerous proximity to the action. After
the war, Malcolm returned to UC
Santa Barbara to finish his Bachelor
of Arts degree and went on to earn a
Master’s Degree in social work at the
University of Southern California.
Malcolm’s sage advice to docents
is: “be flexible and be patient.” He
mentions that each tour group varies
so much that a docent needs to

gauge his or her group and gear the
tour toward the group’s interests.
“Some have never heard of a plant,
while others may be plant enthusiasts.
They all seem to be interested in
Madame Walska’s history, however.”
His favorite part of being a docent is
meeting people, and “you sure meet
all kinds.”

Malcolm could always be counted
on to help out in a pinch if an emer-
gency caused a fellow docent to
cancel his tour commitment. He was
often called upon the same morning
for a tour needing another docent,
and he would arrive calm, cool,
collected, and ready to lead lucky
visitors on a great tour of the garden.
Thank you, Malcolm for all your
dedicated years of service to Lotusland.
You have given visitors from around
the world an unforgettable experience
with an unforgettable docent.

—Connie Buxton

Twilight In The Garden

SATURDAY, JUNE 26 ¢ 6:00 10 3:14 pM

Join us for a special treat for members—
our first ever tour of the garden
as the sun sets and the shadows lengthen.

You may request a docent-guided tour, or take a self-guided tour.
Docents will be available throughout the garden to answer questions.
Lotusland changes with the seasons and with the early and late light,

so don’t miss this opportunity to stroll through the garden
during the bewitching hours of 6 to 8:14 pMm.
The sun sets at 8:15 PM and we have one minute to vanish!

Light hors d’oceuvres and wine will be served
on the terrace at the top of the main lawn.

Please use the coupon on page 15 to sign up.
Don'’t delay—it will fill quickly!
For questions, please call (805) 969-3767, extension 120.
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Members” Family Day, May 1, 2004 Ne S
SPONSORED BY THOMAS & NANCY CRA.. ((

LA
THANK YOU

Thomas & Nancy Cruwford, Iy
in honor of their grandchildren

Where IS that snake? Having your fe
painted by artist Angie Lawson is a
favor:re Members’ Family Day activit

SPONSORS OF

Members’ Family Day at |
LOTUSLAND :

Lotusland is grateful
for the generous §
support of Members’ §
Family Day by &
Thomas & Nancy
Crawford, Jr. &
in honor of their
grandchildren.
Several of the
Crawford grand-
children enjoyed the
day—including the
newest addition, in
his father’s arms.

el “Boxtales”
W'l coprivated their
audience (BELOW)
& during lively
performances of
“lambo Watoto:
Tales and
Rhythms of
Africa” in the
theatre garden.

nhl:lnlll' "
URTRRLT iw
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Staff members Alejandro Chavez, Carla Ncuz%a’dr ( '?mr!a Barbara C:ty
College Work-Study student), Robert Blaha and Andrew Detrick cheerfully
scooped ice cream cones for guests.

Members enfjoyed a picnic
on the lavn with box lunches
from Fresco while listening to
the Nuestro Jazz Quintet.

excitedly discove
a “plant survivo
clue while on a

horticultural hun

PHOTOS BY NELL CAMPBELL
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Jin® Alive=How Plants Adapt af Lotusland
s R INHONOR OF THEIR GRANDCHILDREN

Consulting a map
4l of the garden, two
young adventurers
prepare for a

0 horticultural hunt
to learn about
plant survival

" skills.

Talented photographer
Bob DeBris provided

- P 5N % : 758 an array of fabulous

lisco costumes to rransfbrm yoﬂﬂg guears for their souvenir phf}ros

This young visitor is decorating her “goodie bag” with a botanical
s stamp at “Bugapaloosa,” the headquarters for creating jewelry and
Trustee Ella Brittingham sculpture from pods and seeds.

\| brought son Tommy and daughter R,

| Poppy to Lotusland’s annual
Members’ Family Day.

o 3 Edible prizes were awarded to these boys, who
This young artist did her part to hea’p N _‘ 2 wml| tested their survival skills—as a plant—in the
saint the giant mural. A I g Butterfly Garden.
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LUNCHEON HONORS
LOTUS SOCIETY MEMBERS

THE THIRD ANNUAL LOTUS SOCIETY
Recognition Luncheon was held at
the beautiful home and garden of
Stanya and Jim Owen on May 16.
Montecito Bank & Trust generously
sponsored this year's luncheon.
Members of The Lotus Society have
each made a gift or bequest of
$10,000 or more to Lotusland’s
Endowment Fund. To learn more
about The Lotus Society, or arrange
a personal consultation with an
experienced estate planner on The
Lotus Society Committee, please call
Anne Dewey, Lotusland’s Director
of Development, at (805) 969-3767,
extension 105.

= % : 1

enjoyed the sunny afternoon.

Lotusland founding trustee Ame jones (LET) and Cn' ef’!e McFie Lotusland is pleased I'I

A i Y
FROM LEFT: Virginia Castagnola-Hunter; Stanya Owen, hostess and Lotus Society

committee member; Arthur Gaudi, Lotusland founding trustee and Lotus Society committee
chairman; and Jeanne Thayer.

t Norman and Helen Hillemann have
attended the recognition luncheon every year.

APBELL

PHOTOS BY NEI/



TopP LEFT: Mary Lou Ardohain (LEFT)
and her guest Amanda Pelch looked
beautiful in their hats and sundresses.

TOP RIGHT: George and Anna Maria
Halling are picture perfect in the Owen’s
beautiful garden.

RIGHT: Carol Valentine (LEFT),

a founding trustee of Lotusland and
now a Lifetime Honorary Trustee,
shares a moment on the patio

with Jan Timbrook.

We are very grateful to
Stanya and Jim Owen
for their generosity in
sharing their delightful
home and charming
garden with members
of The Lotus Society.
Nora McNeely
Hutley and Lotusland
President Robert
Emmons strolled
through the exquisite
garden where the roses
were in full bloom
seemingly everyplace.
In addition to the
flower gardens, there
was a remarkable
vegetable garden with
stunning artichoke
blossoms— guests
were in awe of the
beauty of everything!
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Lotusland Receives 2004 Child Friendly Awards

CHILD FRIENDLY AWARDS were estab-
lished by the Kids Network of Santa
Barbara County and the County Board
of Supervisors tc honer individuals
or groups who have made substantial
or unusual contributions to children
in Santa Barbara County. The recipi-
ents must have performed the service
primarily on a volunteer basis, but
employed persons are also eligible if
their service occurred outside of
working hours or above and beyond
the basic requirements of their job.
Lotusland was honored to
receive two 2004 Child Friendly
Awards. Lynn Kirby, an energetic and
creative Lotusland volunteer since
1995, was selected as the first place
winner of the 2004 Child Friendly
Award in the Santa Barbara County
Board of Supervisors Srd District.
Lynne was the driving force behind
the creation of Lotusland’s Butterfly
garden/insectary and devotes many
hours culdvating milkweed plants
and maintaining a monarch butterfly
nursery for the enjoyment and

Director of Public Programs Connie Busion (EFT) and Lynn Kz'r.by;ﬂroady

DEBBIE HILD

isplay the awards

that Lotusland received duiing a ceremony at the April 43 meeting of the County Board of
Supervisors. The four awards represent the Santa Barbara County Board of Supervisors, U.S.
Congresswoman Lois Capps, the Calffornin Srate Assembly and the California State Senate.

education of schoolchildren touring
the garden.

Lotusland Outreach Docents
were awarded Honorable Mention
in the Santa Barbara County Board

of Supervisors Ist District for their
commitment and professionalism in/

teaching fourth grade students the - .7

important role that plants play in
our lives. —Connte Buxton

Innovations in Cducation

VIRGINIA HAYES

Some of our excellent Outreach

it i Ry
W 1) Dorothy Kendzor, Molly Houston,

Connie Buxton; (ROW 2} Jane Copelan, Mary Hagar, Hope Cull, Lynne Scott, Faye Hampion;
(ROW 3) Nancy Wood, Wanda Livernois, Dorothy Shaner, Debbie Hild, Jean Pary.

LOTUSLAND'S EDUCATIONAL QUTREACH
program for fourth grade students
was selected to be included in the
Apiil 2004 “Innovations in Educaton”
program. This Santa Barbara County
cable television program shares
educational resources with educators
and the community and celebrates
teachers and programs. Outreach
docent Nancy Wood was videotaped
conducting a classroom presentation
for Jane Sevier’s fourth grade students
at Washington School, and Outreach
docent Jane Copelan was later video-
taped leading a Junior Botanist tour
through Lotusland with the same
students. Public Programs Director -
Connie Buxton gave an overview oft,  ;
the program, and the end productis
a very professional and entertaining
glimpse at Lotusland’s Fourth Grade
Outreach Program. —Connie Buxton
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triends of Lofusland

We Welcome New Members Who Joined in February, March, and April 2004

LEVEL I

Mrs. Loretta Allison-Wieland
Mr. & Mrs. Charles Andrews
Ms. Perky C. Apperson

Ms. Catherine Sharkey Atkin
Mrs. Thelma Atkinson

Ms. Bette Bauer

Ms. Deborah Beaudet

Dr. John R. Benfield

Mr. & Mrs. Robert C. Bodine
Judith R. Brown, Ph.D

Miss Hilary Burkemper

Ms. Natalie Butcher

Ms. Leslie Campbell

Ms. Maxine Carter

Mr. Bill Cathey & Ms. Pam Pilcher

Ms. Laura Ciulik
Ms. Laurel M. Clayton
Ms. Laurie Cook
Mr. & Mrs. Efrain Corona
Bob & Alea Cunningham
Mr. & Mrs. James Cutts
Ms. Joan Dandona
Ms. Candace Dauphinot
Mr. & Mrs. Walter De Hoog
Mr. & Mrs. Kurt Donat
Ms. Myrna Dubin
Mrs. Shari DuBois
Ms. Corinthia Y. Elkins
Mrs. Avril Erasmus
Miss Laura Fairbanks
Mr. & Mrs. William Felstiner
Ms. Barbara Freistuhler
Mrs. Gerry Ganan
Mr. & Mrs. Peter Geiger
Ms. Mary Gibb
Mr. & Mrs. Steve Gibbs
Mirs. Joyce Ginsberg
Mr. & Mrs. Gene Goodman
Mrs. Geri Green
Mr. & Mrs. Wm. Guarisco
Dr. Douglas Hall
Mr. & Mirs. Jerry Hanley
Ms. Laurel Hobbs
Ms. Debbie Hobler

& Mr. Nick Panzer
Mr. & Mrs. John W. Hodge
Ms. Nedra Horn
Mr. & Mrs. Matthew Hughes
Mr. & Mrs. Jim Jacobson
Mrs. Marlys Jenson
Dr. & Mrs. Frank E. Kendrick
Mrs. Joan Kieting
Mr. & Mrs. James Kirk

Mr. & Mrs. James H. Kirks, Jr.
Dr. & Mrs. Wendell Klossner
Mr. & Mrs. Paul deBruyn Kops
Ms. Kathy Kreisler

Mr. & Mrs. Richard La Russo
Mr. & Mrs. Lanny Lafferty
Mr. & Mrs. Roger Lepley

Mr. & Mrs. Dan Litchfield
Mr. John McGee

Ms. Gail McMahon

Ms. Margaret Merrill

Mr. & Mrs. Richard J. Meurer
Ms. Mimi Michaelis

Ms. Marilyn Morris

Mr. & Mrs. Rick Morris

Mr. & Mrs. Slawomir Niewiadomski

Mr. David Nordahl
Ms. Caroline Norris
Mr. & Mrs. Kenneth Qakeson
Mr. Harry Oppenheimer
Mr. & Mrs. Brent R. Peus
Mr. & Mrs. Mark Pfeffer
Ms. Wythe Platt
Ms. Jennifer Politsch
Mr. & Mrs. Patrick J. Power
Ms. Wendy Richards
Mrs. Vivian Richman
Dr. Donald Rink
Ms. Mary Rogers

& Mr. Peter Van Wel
Ms. Barbara Ruh
Ms. Caroline Rutledge

& Mr. Ken Park
Mr. & Mrs. John Sarad
Mr. & Mrs. James Sater
Mr. Frank Schipper

& Ms. Leslie H. Meadowecroft
Mrs. Carol Schmitz
Ms. Barbara Schoch
Mr. & Mrs. Ed Schuck
Ms. Suzy Schutz
Ms. Ann Schutzman
Mr. Floyd L. Shanholtz
Mrs. Lorelei Snyder
Miss Syndi Souter
Ms. Rachel Spencer
Ms. Charlotte Spielmann
Mrs. Jane S. Taverner
Mr. & Mrs. Richard Tavis
Ms. Carole Thompson
Mr. Matt Tisler
Mr. Nick Tripodes
Mr. Mike Varner,

Maui Landscaping
Mr. & Mrs. Anthony Wall

Mr. & Mrs. Gregg Welsh
Mr. & Mrs. John Wesolowski
Ms. Teresa Wiley
& Ms. Linda Andrews
Ms. Dorothy Wright
Ms. Wendy Wright
Mr. & Mrs. Peter E Ziegler

Continued on page 14

Nlembers Who Have
Increased Their
Level of Support

February, March,
and April 2004

LEVEL Il

Mr. & Mrs. Andrew Bailard
Mr. & Mrs. John C. Bishop, Jr.
Mr. Gary H. Brown
Mr. & Mrs. Jim Burkemper
Mr. & Mrs. Peter Da Ros
Ms. Julia Emerson
Mr. & Mrs. Charles Foley
Ms. Samantha D. Green
Ms. Mary Pat Hogan

& Mr. Larry Knorr
Mr. & Mrs. Robert Knight
Shirley & Seymour Lehrer
Mr. & Mrs. Carlton Macneil
Mr. John Magnuson
Mr. John Maienza,

Maienza Limited
Mrs. Adell Nguyen
Mr. & Mrs. Darryl Perlin
Dr. & Mrs. Bud Stuart
Mr. & Mrs. Milton Valera

LEVEL 1l

Mr. & Mrs. Gary Barr
Mr. & Mrs. Richard Compton

LEVEL IV

Mr. & Mrs. Philip Bernstein,
Bernstein Family Fund

Dr. & Mrs. George R. Halling

GARDEN PATRON
Ms. Jane Gail Copelan

Mr. & Mrs. Michael R. Bonsignore




LEVEL Il

Mrs. Nancy Atkatz
Mr. & Mrs. Jeff Barry
Mr. & Mrs. Jim Bartsch
Ms. Louise Blair
Ms. Karen Bliquez
Mr. & Mrs. Yvan le Brock
Mr. & Mrs. John Broesamle
Dr. Susan Brown
Mr. & Mrs. Patrick R. Brumbach
Ms. Linda Burgess
Mr. Steve Caplan
Mr. & Mrs. Arthur Carlson
Dr. Lillian Carson & Mr. Sam Hurst
Mr. & Mrs. Robert Cocke
Mr. & Mrs. William B. Curlee
Mr. Aristides Demetrios

& Ms. llene Nagel
Ms. Beverly V. Devereux
Mr. & Mrs. Larry Driscoll
Dr. Mary Dan Eades
Mr. Scott R. Frankenberg
Mr. Michael Fultz

st

Mr. & Mrs. John Gough
Dr. & Mrs. James Haljun
Mr. & Mrs. Dennis Hardy
Mrs. M-L Harris-Fendon
Mrs. Glenn Hartman
Ms. Barbara D. Ingram
Mr. & Mrs. John Ise
Ms. Zoe Iverson & Mr. Gib Johnson
Mr. & Mrs. Phillip M. Johnston
Ms. Laura Knauss
&1 Ms. Pamela Wells
Mr. Brian Kollenborn,
Kollenborn Orchid Company
Mr. Michael La Melza
Mrs. Eva Malhotra
Mr. & Mrs. Michael M. McCarthy
Ms. Teresa McWilliams
Mr. & Mrs. Charlie Mitchell
Mrs. Sue Murphy
Mr. & Mrs. Chris Nancarrow
Mrs. Harriet Parma
Mr. Frank Pennino
Mr. & Mrs. Michael Phillips
Mr. & Mrs. H. Lee Pratt

Ms. Natalie Rozier

& Mr. Timothy Lyons
Ms. Nancy Saltsman
Mr. & Mrs. Joseph Scher
Ms. Dewey V. Schorre
Mr. & Mrs. Dan C. Street
Mrs. Arleene Van Elgort
Mr. & Mrs. Daniel Vapnek
Mr. & Mrs. Matt Wilkinson
Mr. & Mrs. Jerome Williams
Mrs. Myrna Winer
Mr. Steven Wright

& Mr. Michael Vilkin

LEVEL
Mes. Janice K. Wilkinson

LEVEL IV

Mr. & Mrs. Nicholas Anwyl-Davies
Mr. & Mrs. Anthony Browne
Mr. & Mrs. Stewart Edwards,
High Temp Metals
Mr. & Mrs. Sergey Grishin
Mr. John P. McTague

Lotusland Grafefully AcRnowledges Donaflions

2003 ANNUAL APPEAL
Educational Outreach
Lynne & Gary Scott

MEMBERS” FAMILY DAY
SPONSORS

Thomas & Nancy Crawford, Jr.
in Honor of Their Grandchildren

LOTUS SOCIETY

Robert Gilson
Anonymous

GRANTS

The Elizabeth Firth Wade
Endowment Fund

EDUCATIONAL OUTREACH
PROGRAM

A corporate matching gift from
“The Capital Group Companies
Charitable Fund” as directed
by Wendy & James Drasdo

CORPORATE
MATCHING GRANT

J. Paul Getty Trust
directed by Ms. Maria Gilbert

february, March, and April 2004

GENERAL DONATIONS

John & Neta Armagost
Mr. & Mrs. Arthur Carlson
Ms. Stockard Channing
in appreciation of a tour
with Barbara Siemon
Ms. Janice Chelini for
four 2-way radios for tour safety
Connie Cramblit
Lue & Jerry Cramblit
Mrs. Rowe Giesen
Mrs. Cynthia Hall
Mr. & Mrs. John Hancock
Ms. Debbie Hobler
& Mr. Nick Panzer
Ms. Vicki Iovine
in appreciation of Art Luna
Karen Jenkins
Mr. Richard A. Johnson
Sally Jordan
in appreciation of Carol Valentine
and the Topiary Garden luncheon
Mr. & Mrs. Herbert Kendall
Ms. Frances D. Larkin
Mr. & Mrs. Charlie Mitchell
Ms. Linda Oskam
Mr. Frank Pennino
Mr. & Mrs. Marshall Rose
Mr. & Mrs. Arent H. Schuyler, Jr.

Jacqueline Stevens
Deanne Vandernoot
Ms. Winifred W, Vedder

GIFT MEMBERSHIP DONORS
Ms. Marta Knapp Alligood
& Mr. Kerry Alligood
Mary Anne Amato & Vincent Gerbino
Mr. 8 Mrs. Jeff Barry
Ms. Sonja Bowker
Mr. & Mrs. Nigel Buxton
Ms. Stephanie Enright
Ms. Trina Gault
Mr. & Mrs. Harry Kolb
Kathleen Laurain
Mr. & Mrs. Chris Leonard
Mr. & Mrs. Michael McGee
Mrs. Meredith McKittrick
Ms. Marcie McTigue
Mr. & Mrs. Thomas W. Murphy
Mr. & Mrs. Anthony Papa
Ms. Sally W. Rivera

IN MEMORY OF JIM CONNORS
Adi Brewer
Beth Jones

GARDEN SHOP
Mr. & Mrs. Norman Hillemann



Ganna Walska Lotusland Reglstra’non Form
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I One member pass may be used as partial payment for any event.

I Fees are refundable only if cancellation is received one week before class or lecture.
I If minimum enrollment is not reached, classes and lectures may be canceled. No phone reservations, please.
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Mail to: Ganna Walska Lotusland, Attn: Member Events, 695 Ashley Road, Santa Barbara, CA 93108

Twilight In the Garden

Saturday, June 26, 2004 ¢ 6:00 10 G:14 pM
$25 EACH or ONE ADMISSION PASS PLUS $10

CHECK ONE:  [J Guided tour [ Self-guided tour
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No. of people attending______ No. of cars Total §
L

) counfy Board of Supervisors Honors Lotusland

AT TTS APRIL 27 MEETING, the Board
of Supervisors of the County of
Santa Barbara unanimously passed a
resolution honoring Ganna Walska
Lotusland “upon their 10th anniver-
sary of opening to the public.”

The Resolution made special
mention of Lotusland’s Residential
Internship Program, our use of
sustainable methods in preserving
and maintaining our extraordinary
plant collection and the success of
our Fourth Grade Outreach Program.
Lotusland was commended “for ful-
filling its dual mission of preservation
and education for the benefit of the
local community and for creating an
oasis of beauty and tranquility for
the citizens of Santa Barbara County
and the world.”

Executive  Director  Steven
Timbrook accepted the Resolution
“From 1st District Supervisor Naomi
Schwartz and thanked the Board of
Supervisors on behalf of Lotusland’s
trustees and staff.

WH. B. DEWEY
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2004
Member Events

MANY LOTUSLAND EVENTS are
open to nonmembers, so please
let your friends and neighbors
know about the great activities
we offer. Children are welcome
at many events, and Family Tour
Days are every Thursday and the
second Saturday of each month
(see the last item in the listing).
We hope you continue to enjoy
the year 2004 at Lotusland.

N

Saturday, June 26

Twilight In The Garden

6:00 PM—8:14 PM

See details on page 7. Use coupon
on page 15 to sign up.

Saturday, July 17
Self-guided tours

for all Members

1:30 pm—4:30 M

Members $15 or use admission
pass. Call (805) 969-9990 for
reservations 9 AM—noon, M—FE

Sunday, July 25
Lotusland Celebrates
Shangri La La
4:00-8:00 pMm

See details on page 4.

Saturday, August 2I
Self-guided tours for all Members
10:00 AM~12:30 pm

Members $15 or use admission
pass. Call (805) 969-9990 for
reservations 9 AM—noon, M—F

Mg

Family Tours

Family tours for all ages are offered
Thursdays at 10:00 Am and 1:30 pM
and the second Saturday of each
month at 10:00 AM and 1:30 Pm
(except between mid-November
and mid-February). Family tours
are child and parent friendly

and are separate from regular
adult tours. Adult members $15

or use admission passes; children
under ten $8; children under two
free. Call (805) 969-9990 for
reservations 9 AM—NOON, M-E

Qiff
Membership

Thank a client
or celebrate
a special occasion
by giving a
Friends of Lotusland
membership to a
business associate,

friend or family member.

For details, please call
(805) 969-3767

and speak with either

Marilyn Foreman
at extension 115
or Bambi Leonard

at extension 120.




